
Meeting Minutes for 11/24/2010 

  

 Roll Call 

Las Vegas Panthers 

Las Vegas ECTA 

Lowland Rugby 

Cache Valley Rugby 

Snow Canyon Rugby 

Hurricane HS Rugby 

Provo HS Rugby 

United Rugby Club 

Wasatch Rugby Club 

Desert Hills HS Rugby 

Pine View Rugby 

  
  

State of the Union 

  

 South 

o New Team additions with PineView HS looking positive 

o New Snow Canyon Girls are a positive 

o Although not SBRO affiliated, Dixie State College has launched 
another Div 2 team. 

 North 

o Possible new team added with Saratoga Springs HS applying and 
working for admission. 

o New Girls teams being added at Skyline, Davis County, possibly 
Cache Valley 

 Summer Youth Program was discussed with how the SBRO would facilitate 
the gathering of players, acquisition of jerseys and balls, plus advertising 

  

Team CIPP 

 Because we are a SBRO, how we pay our individual team, not player,  CIPP 
fees has changed.  

 USA Rugby has already invoiced the SBRO for $3000. This is what we will 
pay whether we pay for 4 CIPP teams or 300. The SBRO will invoice the 
individual teams the $150 this year. The deadline for your teams to pay the 

SBRO the fees is 15 Dec 2010. If you do not, 



you will not be scheduled and you 
will not play in 2011. period.  

 Example: Lowland Rugby has HS boys and girls. We CIPP 2 teams, 
Lowland Boys and Lowland girls and will pay $300 to the SBRO. 

 Example: United Rugby has a U-19, HS Boys, Lonepeak, a single school, 
and the girls. They will pay a $150 CIPP to USA Rugby directly for the U-19 
boys ( not in the SBRO), and $450 to the SBRO for the rest. 

Team Dues 

 Same as last year 

 $400 per HS Boys side 

 $300 per Girls Side 

 $300 per new team side (this is for first year teams only) 

 $100 per 7/8 grade side 

 The dues are due by 14 Feb 2011.  

 If you are 1 week late, you will forfeit the first 
match and not play. 

 If you are 2 weeks late, you will forfeit the second 
week and not play. 

 If you are 3 weeks late, you will be removed from 
the schedule and will not play in the 2011 season. 

Partnerships 

 Partnerships are located on the partnerships page.  
 If you are looking for Lionheart jerseys, contact Mike Cressler (North) or 

Kenny Rivera( South) for coordination 

 Contact all others directly. 

Championships 

 Discussed possibilities of location and format 

 Discussed divisional breakdown. Possibility of 3 divisions in Utah with 
opening friendlies to minimize travel and allow for enough time in the 
season to play. 

 Decisions top be finalized with the Officers. 

Next meeting is Nov 24th. 

 


